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NOTE TO ALL PARENTS 

Please come into the hall at the beginning and end of the meetings, we would love to see you! 

If you wish to remain outside it would be hugely helpful if you could get out of your car so we can ensure that 

our members are collected by a responsible adult at the end of our meetings.  Especially as we have darker 

nights at returning.  Our Leaders remain responsible for your child/children until they are back under your       

supervision.     

We know that Scouts and Explorers are more independent however we would prefer that a parent collects  

rather than allow a solo walk home.   There have been incidents in Touch historically (thankfully not involving      

anyone from the group) that cause sufficient concern for us to take these measures.   

Thank you for your cooperation and understanding. 

 

Welcome to a new term of fun and adventures!  Our leader teams have been busy     

planning loads of exciting things for you all to do between now and the October break.  

By the time you get this we will have held our sponsored walk across the Forth Road 

Bridge and we hope that you have been able to gather plenty sponsors for your efforts.   

We have Blair Atholl international jamborette next year and some of our older scouts and          

explorers will soon be taking part in the selection event for this.  Our Skye pack were 

lucky enough to be allocated space at The Howling, a Scottish national cub camp held at 

Fordell Firs.  Many of you managed to take part in badge and activity days during the    

holidays so please let your leaders know what badges you gained. 

Look out for details of our Ceilidh and how to reserve tickets also watch for information on how you can 

hear about our adventures in South Korea at the World Scout Jamboree and in Seoul.  I have just about   

recovered from the jet lag!   

We also have some car boot sale dates, grab yourself a table and raise some cash to help with camps and 

other activities.  PLEASE don’t let lack of finances get in the way of participating in events and activities.  

Speak to myself or any of the leaders in confidence, we CAN help you. 

As always, we could do with some additional help on section nights and with fundraising etc so if you, or 

someone you know, would like to come and join us please get in touch! 

See you all soon                    Lorna     Group Scout Leader 



SKYE PACK 
Skye Pack started  off  in January working towards our Skills and Teamwork  Challenges. Cubs worked to-

gether in problem solving activities, team games and other things such as a World Scout Emblem beetle 

drive. We also learned how to play Kubb, which is fast becoming a favourite game of the Pack. 

February brought us a visit from Skye, the budgie, who loves Irn Bru as the Cubs discovered. Pancakes 

with plenty of toppings were also on the agenda. 

We organised a sleepover in March for Cubs to        

complete their Backwoods Cooking badge. As well as 

learning how to chop wood, Cubs made filled bread 

twists, calzones and cupcakes all on an open fire. Every-

thing was very tasty.  Thanks to Explorers Brodie and 

Dominic for coming to help us with the cooking. 

Just before Easter, some of our older Cubs completed their DIY badge by 

making bird boxes. Thanks to Davie S for helping with this. Our younger 

Cubs completed their Digital Maker 1 badge by completing tasks on 

Scratch and completing parts of their Scientist badge. 

Being Outdoors became our main priority after Easter. Cubs completed 

their Road Safety badge including a walk around area finding signs and 

learning how to use different crossings. 

We took part in (possibly) the last ever Jamboree on the Trail 

around Harran Hill wood at Lochore Meadows. Everyone did 

very well with the slightly damp and uphill/downhill route. We 

all loved seeing the Alpacas near the end of the route, then the 

ice cream van at the end of what was a very hot day. 

As we welcomed some new members to 

the Pack, we sharpened up our knife (no 

pun intended) and fire lighting skills, be-

fore spending the last few weeks away 

from the hall starting with a great visit to 

Fife Cycle Park. 



BEFORE AFTER V a c a n c i e s  

A s s i s t a n t  S e c t i o n  L e a d e r s   

i n  a l l  s e c t i o n s !  

 

S p e a k  t o  a n y  l e a d e r  o r  d r o p  a n  e m a i l  t o   

l o r n a @ 4 0 t h f i f e s c o u t s . o r g . u k  

Come & Join Our Adventure! 

Its not just our young people that enjoy great experiences, members of our leader team have had the  

opportunities to travel the world.  Whistler, Vancouver, Ottawa, Montreal & Toronto in Canada,        

Washington DC, West Virginia & Texas in America, Oman, Madagascar, Switzerland, Austria, Paris &      

Disneyland, The Ardeche and ski resorts in France.  Poland, Sweden, Finland, Estonia, The Netherlands, 

Barcelona and the Mediterranean in Spain.  Belgium, Japan & Iran. England, Wales and not forgetting our 

International camps in Scotland.  And of course, most recently, South Korea! 

In a first for me, we invested 3 new members into the Pack at Aberdour Beach on a great evening where 

Cubs played in the water, built sandcastles, lost a toy and soaked Akela (not bitter about that at all!!). 

A visit to Dunfermline Fire Station finished off our term, the engines were called out just as we all left!  

Looking forward to next term and more fun activities! 



McKenzie Beaver 

Colony 

The Beavers began the year by working on their Teamwork Challenge, they created spider webs and completed 

a number of  other team based challenges.  Badges are very popular with the McKenzies so next it was onto the 

Space Badge.  Lorna came down to help with this one and brought along her telescope but sadly the clouds got 

in the way so it was an indoor planetarium show instead. 

The beavers had a visit from the Co-op Fair Trade representative and took part in a 

number of activities to learn all about Fair Trade, growing, pricing, farmers etc.  The 

inflatable banana was definitely one of the highlights! 

Health and Fitness badge went 

hand in hand with the 

Cooks badge as they 

learned all about what’s 

good for you, what’s bad 

for you and how to make         

delicious healthy food 

and snacks.  Laura and Lorna joined us for our International badge, they 

brought some Korean snacks with them for us all to taste, Nathans mum and dad helped the Beavers cook some 

traditional Nepalese food. 

Like most of the other sections the Beavers visited the Dunfermline Fire Station, a great time was had as they 

climbed in and out of the engines and took turns with the fire hoses in the car park at the back. 

Builders badge was next on the list, 

loads of ‘junk’ brought into the hall.   

Cereal packets & loo rolls were turned 

into some amazing machines and        

creations. 



The term continued with a visit to the Glen and Campcraft, tents, knots, 

fires and toasted marshmallows, Skills Challenges and a Trading Post to 

complete the Money Skills badge.  The end of term meeting was held in 

the sunshine at Silver Sands. 

CAR BOOT SALE 
Scout Hall 

Sunday 3rd December  

Tables £10 each 

To reserve drop an email to ex-



It has been a busy half of the year Starting from the cold dark January nights and ending at a beach  

barbecue with a lot of fun in the middle. 

Burn’s night is at the end of January so the unit chose to hold a Burn’s night. The Explorers made a full 
Burn’s supper and accompanied it with readings and poems of Burn’s including a very good rap version of 
Tam o’ Shanter by Brodie. 
 

We kept with the food theme approaching Pancake day allowing the unit to stuff 
themselves on pancakes and waffles, cooking is always a popular night. 
 

One of the most popular night and certainly weirdest night for a while was the 
crazy games night which involved utterly, utterly ridiculous games such as     
Space-hopper Jousting, Human Hungry Hippos (on skateboards) and Space-
hopper skipping. 

It was not all food and silly 
games. We also spent a few 
weeks working on pioneering 
skills and  ropework and also 
working on Camper badge 
skills as well as keeping up to 
date the Scout and Duke of Ed-
inburgh award work. 

We had a quiet time over the exam period but then returned into an epic 
night of Taskmaster with loads of challenges, mostly silly and messy but 
some were silly and messy.  We had a canoeing session at Lochore to make 
good use of the light nights, ending with a BBQ on the beach and then a    
second beach barbecue at Aberdour Silver Sands to finish off the first half of 
the year. 

 

Our Annual Edinburgh Fringe Day took place in August with 14 of us spending the day in Edinburgh    
soaking up some culture (?) with five shows and some street theatre. We saw some storytelling,        
stand-up, improvised Sherlock Holmes story, some quite amazing live magic and an entirely improvised 
musical made up on the spot to finish off the night. We witnessed the opening and closing night of 
“Dungeons and drag Queens”.  It is always a good day out and this year we introduced another explorer 
unit (62nd) to the experience.   

The explorers were largely on their own in Edinburgh, responsible for their own navigation but despite 
this they never managed to get lost. 

 

We had two Explorers, Katie and Daniel,  at the World Jamboree but to find out more you will need to 
join us for our presentation afternoon! 



Braemar Drey 
Squirrels have Fun ! Squirrels make Friends! 

It’s been a very busy and fun first half of the year for Squirrels. 
We have done a wide variety of activities, badges, adventures and celebrations. 
SOME of these were: 
- Celebrating and learning about Chinese New Year  
- a Scottish Burns celebration with a wee ceilidh 
- a storytelling Badge 
- map reading skills 
- Jamboree on the trail 
- Celebrating our 1st Birthday as 40th Fife Squirrels 
- Den building skills 
- a very exciting visit to the Dunfermline Fire Station  
- Squirrels Sports Day and epic tug-o-war 
- Learning about Korea and World Jamboree from Lorna, Katie and Laura. 

 



Our Environmental project  

It was exciting to give out our first Chief Scouts acorn awards to 4 squirrels before 
they moved on to Beavers. 
We also invested half a dozen new squirrels.  
Fordell Firs was great fun seeing everyone enjoy themselves despite the wet 
weather.  The Squirrels enjoyed doing the low ropes course and grass sledges.         

 
                                                                                                             
 
 
 
 

We also got an introduction 
to campfire songs with Lorna 
around a  real campfire and  
we made s’mores.  We look 
forward to doing more  
campfire songs soon!  
 

We were sad to say goodbye to Kirsty, Squirrel Section Assistant, and we wish her all the best for her 
studies. 
 

Thank you to all parents too who have been a great support and part of our Squirrels family, getting to 
know others and helping on sessions too. 
 

We look forward to the second half of the year with Squirrels and our adventures. 
 

Hope everyone enjoyed their summer (not very summer weather) holidays too   

Been a bit quiet on the project for a while as other things have taken over a bit.  We are still planning our 

wildflower meadow borders along the burn though so watch out for more information soon! 

BADGE SEWING SERVICES   

Suggested donations remain at 50p per badge and funds will be 

supporting attendance at the next World  Jamboree in 2027. Please 

hand your uniform & badges, clearly marked with your child's name, 

to any of the leaders who will contact me to arrange collection & 

drop off.             Thank you for your support!         Lorna  



Arran Pack 
The Cubs enjoyed a games night for the first night of 2023, they then concentrated on their Home Help 

skills with wiring plugs, ironing, changing lightbulbs and sewing skills tested. 

Some international cooking was followed by an overnighter in the hall in February.  Not sure how much 

sleep was had but they all had fun! 

Swimming and a visit to the fire station completed the first term together with practising their knotting 

skills. 

We started off the next term with fire lighting and s’mores!  Cubs learned how to set and light a fire and, 

once their fires were lit and had burned down, they made s’mores with marshmallows and chocolate   

digestives.  

On 13th May we took part in 

(possibly) the last ever    

Jamboree on the Trail (JOTT) 

by walking round Lochore 

Meadows.  JOTT is an annual 

day for the World Scout 

Movement to hike together.  

 



                                                       We are always looking for new leaders!   

                                                        Speak to any leader & find out how YOU CAN HELP US 

Volunteering for Scouting is easier that you think.  Whether you can help us out weekly, spare an hour 

a month or a day a year, we have plenty opportunities both behind the scenes and working with young 

people.   

With full support and training you can experience the fun, friendship and adventure of scouting for 

yourself, all on a flexible basis.  Please speak to any leader if you or someone you know can help.  We 

would especially like to hear from anyone who can assist with our Beaver Colonies or Squirrel Drey. 

 

The following day was our visit to the National Museum of Flight.  This event was so popular that we 

needed two buses to transport everyone (and we had to make a few vehicle and seating changes to     

accommodate everyone!!).  The visit started with a “meet and greet” from the museum staff who then 

showed us round Concorde and the other exhibits in the first hangar.  After the hangar tour the staff took 

the Cubs through their “Air Activities Stage 2” badge by running some fun activities (including writing 

messages with the phonetic alphabet and making paper planes).  After lunch, the Cubs were able to visit 

the rest of the museum. 

In June we ran three canoeing taster sessions at Lochore Meadows.  These gave Cubs the chance to try a 

water sport that they may have not done before! This event also proved popular with around 25 of our 

pack taking part. 

Unfortunately, this term we had to cancel our traditional end of term summer barbeque.  Sadly, the 

heavens opened, and it would have been a rather wet affair, so a decision was made to cancel.  Weather 

permitting, we may look at running one at some point in the new term. 



Tonkawa Troop 

The new year began as it usually does with a games night and patrol forums.  This allows the scouts to put 

forward ideas for the programme for the coming session.   

Some of the scouts attended the district Brass Monkeys weekend in January at Nine Acres, Crook of     

Devon.  It was a cold and wet weekend but everyone coped well and enjoyed taking part in various        

activities including backwoods cooking and a hike. 

 

 

 

 

 

A weekend camp was held in February at Fordell, again a wet and muddy weekend.  For many this was 

their first scout camp but as always the scouts rose to the occasion and had a great time!   

March saw the scouts having an overnighter in the hall in lieu of a weekend 

camp that had to be  cancelled  owing to the weather.  As 

part of the 

event the 

scouts helped 

plant a new 

hedgerow at the Touch Community Garden.   

We also invested some new scouts who had 

joined us from the cub packs. 

A game of Cluedo saw the scouts completing a number of challenges to allow them to 

make the accusations and solve the ‘who dunnit’. 

The following weeks saw navigation and hike preparations, fire lighting and Local 

Knowledge badge also being completed by most of the scouts.  Route cards were      

prepared and the scouts were divided into groups to complete a 5km hike and visit 

both the fire station and the RNLI station. 



Other activities included trestle building and racing, pitching patrol tents and practising knots and lashings.  The 

term was finished at Lochore (in the rain!) where the scouts enjoyed some time on the water in the kayaks and 

hiking round the loch. 

The scouts also took part in 

training to allow them to       

complete their First Aid stage 3 

badges.  The Annies were put to 

good use and the practise AED 

was demonstrated too.   

WORLD SCOUT JAMBOREE 2023 

Come and hear all about our adventures 

in South Korea! 

Sunday 24th September  

4pm—6pm 

In the Scout Hall 



It’s been a fantastic year so far at the Hudson Beavers. We’ve picked 

out just a few of our highlights to tell you about. 

Towards the start of the year, we tried some activities from a badge 

we’ve never looked at before—the Welsh Beaver Award. We turned 

out hand to carving traditional love spoons, recreated the traditional 

story of the Red and White dragons, and created a field of daffodils 

for the hall. The Welsh language proved a step too far for us this time 

though —Leaders included! 

We brought things back to Scotland shortly afterwards though,    

making our own tartan and modelling a Haggis. The Beavers also   

produced their own version of a traditional Scottish dessert—

Cranachan. This is a creamy dish made from toasted oats,              

raspberries, whipped cream, sugar, and honey, that we all enjoyed a 

lot! 

There was more cooking involved later when we turned our   

attention to pancake day. As well as making our own crepes, we 

countered all of the sugar we’d eaten by filling the rest of the 

night with circuit training activities.  

We also spent a night learning about the Hindu Festival of Colours, 

Love, and Spring—Holi. We heard the story of Holika and Prahlad 

(and the victory of good over evil), and created colourful            

bubble-wrap paint prints. We also discovered that many of our 

Beavers have a talent for skipping when we reimagined a            

traditional jumping game with cups of popcorn. 

After seeing the Explorers creating their own massive pioneering structures outside, we decided to have 

go ourselves. We practiced building towers using spaghetti and marshmallows, before we got out Velcro 

straps and wooden staves to make out own catapults and shelters. We’ll probably stick to pre-made tents 

for our camps for now though! 

We’ve got loads more planned for 2023, so stay tuned! 

We welcomed some Squirrels to the 

Colony and two new Section Assistants, 

Shannon & Keiran. 



CONGRATULATIONS! 

Squirrels Acorn Award 

Mariella & Charlie Silver Chief Scout Award 

Gregor, Poppy, Chloe & Niamh.   

Also Arron K & Blair (not pictured)  

Platinum Chief Scouts Award 

Bronze DofE Award 

Dan & Brodie 

Congratulations to all our new Sixers! 

Aaron K, Ffion, Holli, Abby and Aaron M in Arran Pack and Evan, Lucas & Niamh in Skye Pack. 

Also to our Seconders, Carla, Mia, Murron, Lexxi & Ruaridh in Arran Pack and Jacob, Ruaridh & Paige 

in Skye Pack. 

Congratulations too to all the new Patrol Leaders; Christina, Evie, Ethan & Jaxson AND the           

Assistant  Patrol Leaders Lenny, Dominic & Malcolm.  Special mention to our new Senior Patrol 

Leader Moya. 

Chief Scouts                              

Commendation for Good      

Service 

Eilidh, Active Support Team 

Treasure Hunt 

We held our treasure hunt in April and had a total of 17 teams taking part.   

It took a number of hours to check through all the amazing photos, a few of 

them are shown here.  Massive thanks to everyone who took part, special 

mention to Julie for helping me keep up with the photos and the scoring!  

Congratulations to our eventual winners the Cheesy Alpacas (pictured 

to the right) who took the chocolate hamper home with them.   



Group  

Trustees 

Its been a busy time for The Trustees and supporters over the past few weeks and great to see a plan of events 
through to the end of the year, no doubt we'll have some other things unplanned to keep us on our toes. 

By far the biggest undertaking is the replacement of our kitchen which has seen a lots of hours over the summer 
holidays to get this done and nearly there now.  Special thanks to MKM Building Supplies in Stirling for the kind 
discount on the kitchen and supply of this (and other bits and pieces) and special thanks to the Kitchen Team; 
Craig Allan, Grant Watson, Davie Syme, David Tufft plus some others who have given up a fair amount of time to 
fit this in alongside their own plans and family commitments - I'm sure you'll agree from the photos it looks 
great!  We couldn't do this without your kind donations and we also received a grant from Dunfermline           
Carnegie Trust to go towards this also - very much appreciated. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We also purchased a trailer for the canoes now we have regular outings and special thanks to Davie Syme and 
Graeme McGregor for making it canoe ready and looking good. 

We held our first Car Boot Sale in June which was a great start, I think the weather put a bit of a dampener on 
our first event but the next one is planned for Sunday 3rd December 12-2 at the Scout Hall so we hope to see 
many of you there.  The stall holders all made a profit and we have room for more.  If you would like an indoor 
table or outdoor car boot for the bargain price of £10 please contact exec@40thfifescouts.org.uk.  We'll also 
like to have a tombola - always a popular attraction. 

And there is more to come for you all to get involved in..... 

Back by popular demand our Ceilidh - everyone had so much fun last year we have been asked to hold this an-
nually and as well as being a great fundraiser its a great way to celebrate as a group.  This will be held on Friday 
27th October at the Royal British Legion in Dunfermline and buffet and raffle call mid evening to get your breath 
back.  All families and friends welcome and book now to avoid disappointment as we will be limited to 150 on 
the night.  Ticket Prices £25 for family of 4 (2 adults, 2 children), £10 per adult and £5 per child, you will also 
have the chance to pay this up.  Contact exec@40thfifescouts.org.uk for your tickets now. 

 
And finally, we'd like to congratulate our travellers Katie, Daniel, Lorna, Laura, Keiran & Mark on their time in 
South Korea, so many challenges to overcome with the weather and site challenges - well done to you all for 
your efforts whilst still managing to have an amazing experience.  We can wait to hear all about it soon. 

 

We are always looking for support be it an hour a month or to help out organise our events.  We know there are 
new joiners and parents who may be able to help across the group so please reach out if you can help.  We are 
happy to share more information. 

Craig 

Group Committee 

mailto:exec@40thfifescouts.org.uk
mailto:exec@40thfifescouts.org.uk


Come and check out our archive page!    More photos being added 

regularly.  Were you a member in your younger days?   

See if you can spot yourself in one of our Camp and activity photos 

and videos!   Spread the word and tag anyone you know 

From this >>>>>> To this >>>>>> To this >>>>>> 

Our bothy at Powmill has been through a much needed makeover!  Left to the elements during the last 

couple of years the exterior woodwork was suffering.  But, thanks to a generous donation from a former 

member, the funding from the Asda green tokens and some grant money we were able to give the 100 

year old building the TLC it needed.  Over a couple of weekends the old wood has been stripped off &   

replaced, windows replaced and a whole load of painting done.  Many thanks to everyone who helped!! 

This little guy was found in the wall when the    

kitchen was being renovated, looks like it’s a sheep 

but at some time in its life the ‘scout hall blue’ paint 

seems to have got all over his face! 

 



Braemar 

 Squirrel Drey 



Hudson  

Beaver Colony 

 

 

Arran Pack 



Arran Pack 

 

If you have done something amazing during your 

meeting, at a camp or taking part in another         

activity then tell us all about it!  Put your story in 

the box in the office and see your words in the next 

newsletter. 





Skye Pack 

 

Ben Cleuch Unit 





McKenzie  

Beaver Colony 



 



Tonkawa Troop 




